
Grade 5 Leadership Speeches 

 

NEWSLETTER                             Friday,25 November 2022  

For the last few weeks, the Grade 5 students have been writing their speeches on why they would make a 
good school leader for next year.  

Last week, they had the exciting opportunity to present their speeches to all the Grade 5 and the Grade 4 
students. They were all very brave and did a fantastic job! Well done to all. 

A huge thank you to everyone involved and a special thank you to the Grade 4 students and teachers that 
took time to come down and watch! 

     Alby 5M 
    Easton 5S    Tamira 5S 

 Emmett 5M   Keely W 5S 



 

 

STUDENT BEFORE SCHOOL DROP OFF AND AFTER SCHOOL 

PICK UP 

Reminder for parents and guardians to enter and leave through their 

designated gate when  dropping off or collecting your child/children 

before or after school. 

Please do not use the office as a throughfare, only enter for business 

purposes only. 

Buzz from the Bee Hive!!!! 

 Next week we are opening the beehive for the last time 
this year. 

The is definitely a Buzz in the air… 

Being term 4, we are having a whole school raffle. The 
prizes include: 

A signed Sherrin Football signed by Melbourne Player 
Nathan Brown 

A Harry Potter Paint Set  

See you at the beehive!!  

 
The Wellbeing Team. 

Lachlan 5M Sienna 5M 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Thanks and Gratitude - Library Helpers 
Yesterday afternoon we had a fabulous turn out of staff and parents to take the next steps with our library revitalisation project. Our 
band of helpers organised a huge spring clean of our library area in preparation for the major refurbishment that is coming in 
December and January. As you will see from photos elsewhere in the newsletter, our library has been well and truly decluttered and 
prepared for the remodelling that is to come. At the start of the 2023 school year, our library will open once again having been 
repurposed as a modern library and a collaborative working space for students, staff and community members. This is an exciting 
project for our school and our new library space will become the heartbeat of our school in the years ahead.  
 
Learning Highlight: Stop Motion 
Across our school, students having been highly engaged in creating Stop Motion animations as part of our writing program. Stop 
Motion is an animation app which allows students to create animated short movies using characters made from clay or playdough, 
similar to the animation style of Wallace and Grommit. Students have loved this learning opportunity and our teachers have remarked 
on the engagement and enjoyment that our students have demonstrated in developing their animated stories.  
 
F to 2 Fun Night 
This afternoon our Foundation to Grade 2 students are taking part in their “Fri-Yay Fun Night” at KPS. Students will get the opportunity 
to stay a little longer than usual and to take part in some enjoyable teambuilding and problem-solving activities. Our F to 2 teachers 
have put a lot of thought and energy into the evening and I am looking forward to being involved in the activities myself. I would like to 
thank our F to 2 teachers for the work they have put into preparing for this event. At a time of year when our teachers are busily 
completing reports on their weekends, our F to 2 teachers have worked very hard to ensure that our F to 2 students get this enjoyable 
experience.  
 
School Review - Community Survey 
In Term 1 of 2023, KPS will be undertaking its four yearly School Review. The School Review process, which is facilitated by an external 
school reviewer and a Senior Education Improvement Leader from the Department of Education, provides schools with the 
opportunity to reflect on their achievements and set goals for the next four years. As part of the review process, we would value 
feedback from our community on what we are doing well at KPS and areas where we can improve our services. In the coming days I 
will be sending a feedback survey to allow us to gain your valuable feedback. If you are interested in participating in a community focus 
group, there will also be the opportunity to identify this within the survey. 
 
OSHC 
On Wednesday, families who use the Sutherland Street OSHC service were notified by the current provider that they will be ceasing 
their OSHC service at the end of the 2022 school year.  I would like to reassure our families who use the OSHC service that our School 
Council is currently working through the process of selecting a new OSHC provider for the 2023 school year. An OSHC service will be in 
place at Kilmore Primary School for the start of the new school year and we are looking forward to having an exciting and engaging 
OSHC program for our students and families. Families will be notified of our new OSHC provider in mid-December and the new 
provider will then begin the process of transitioning current and future students into the 2023 service. 

 
 
All the best, 

 

Neil O’Sullivan 

Principal  

Mr O’Sullivan 

Teaser for F  to 2 Fun Night, please see next weeks newsletter for full article and pictures 



 

     @ KPS  

November 

Friday 25th 

Conveyance Allowance applications due 
 

Tuesday 29th 

Broadford SC Year 7 Information Evening (refer P8) 
 

Wednesday 30th 

“Give the Mo a Go” Day 4 (refer P7) 
 

December  

Tuesday 6th 

Wallan SC Year 7 Information Evening (refer P8) 
 

Wednesday 7th 

Payment Due for the following Grade 6 Events: 

 Funfields 

 Graduation Bears 

 Graduation Dinner 
 

Wednesday 14th 

Grade 6 Graduation Ceremony and Dinner 
 

Monday 19th 

Christmas Concert and Amazing Christmas Raffle draw 
 

Tuesday 20th 

Last day of term for students—1.30pm dismissal 

 

 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
 

Birthday wishes to the following 

students  who are celebrating their 

birthdays over the coming week:            

Saarj Kumar, Nixxon Daniels, 

Penelope Bennett, Veronica Milne, Liam Warner, Kyle Kenny, 

Huma Noor, Yitali Munokoa, Ben Mecklam, Noah Guzman, 

Madeline Willis, Lucas Brand, Brayden Dunlop, Zac Laffan, 

Neeve Hoey and Max Spruyt. 

CHANGE OF CLOTHES 

With the wet weather continuing , could you 

please make sure all students have a change of 

clothes in their bags. 

Facebook  

As Facebook is not always monitored by staff, please 

direct any questions/queries/concerns to the school directly via 

kimore.ps@education.vic.gov.au or by calling the office on     

5782 1268.ng the office on 03 5782 1268. 

 

 

 

If any of your personal details change 

such as address, email, phone 

numbers, emergency contacts etc. it is 

important to contact the office as soon 

Grade 6 Jacket and Polo Orders 

2nd  Round Orders Are Due 10th 

February for 2023.  Please place 

your order and payment directly 

with All Things Uniform in 

Broadford 

2023 Book List/Stationery Packs—Please check your emails 

Families have been emailed a link via Compass for ordering 2023 

Book Lists. Please remember to order for your child’s 2023 class.  

The email incudes our future Foundation students for 2023. 

You can also view the booklist/stationery packs on our Kilmore 

Primary School website:  https://www.kilmoreps.vic.gov.au  

Go to Parents tab—2023 Stationery Packs and select the year 

level for 2023. 



 

Hi, I’m Tilly from 5S! 

 

I have been growing my hair for the last 18 months to donate and raise funds to 

help kids with cancer in Australia.  A wig helps kids to feel like themselves again and 

improve their confidence and self-esteem as they undergo treatment. 

Please donate to my Wigs 4 Kids fundraiser, and share with your family and friends. 

Your KIND donation, no matter how big or small, will allow Kids with Cancer Foun-

dation to continue their support and help relieve the financial burden to families 

with children undergoing cancer treatment.  
 

TOGETHER we can make a difference to other kids! 

 

 

 
 

https://fundraise.kidswithcancer.org.au/fundraisers/tillyb/wigs-4-kids 

 

 

https://fundraise.kidswithcancer.org.au/fundraisers/tillyb/wigs-4-kids


 

 

 

 

We need your HELP! 
 

KPS Family and Friends are reaching out for your assistance with 
donations for our AMAZING CHRISTMAS RAFFLE! 

 

Suggested items – Chocolates, Christmas decorations, wrapping paper, 
baking goods, candles, toys, mugs, chips etc. 

 

Donations can be dropped at the school office or the Canteen drop boxes. 
 

Raffle tickets sales will be announced shortly! 
 

Raffle drawn at our end of year celebration evening  
Monday 19th December. 

 

Any questions please contact Jodie 0433271301 

 

Family and Friends Pop Up Book Stall 

Wow... our little pop shop was awesome.... Thank you Thank you Thank you to all those that popped past and supported our 

amazing school and our family and friends group.. the books in the 

pictures are books we will be adding to the libary/and or classroom 

libraries... 



‘Give the Mo a Go’ Day. 

On Wednesday 30th November, KPS will be holding the 4th Annual 

‘Give the Mo a Go’ Day. 

Students will be able to bring in their own unique and creative Moustache and wear 

it throughout the day. 

This will be a fundraising opportunity where students can bring in a gold or silver 

coin donation, with the proceeds going straight to my Movember Page. 

This month does mean a lot to me, so to have the school community support will be 

amazing. 

If you would like to donate, please click the link below: 

https://movember.com/m/nathanbabic?mc=1 

My goal is to reach $1,000 for the 4th year in a row. 

If you have any questions please contact - Mr Babic 

Mr Hore, Mr Farrell, Mr Babic and Mr Baniowski 



     Connecting With Kimberly 

The following services are available outside of school hours. 

    ***In the event of an emergency please call 000*** 

 

Kids Helpline 

 
 

 

Ph: 1800 551 800  

https://
kidshelpline.com.au/  

 

Parentline 

 
 

 

Ph: 13 22 89  

https://
parentline.com.au/  

 

Safe Steps 

 

 

Sexual assault, domestic 
and family violence  

 

Ph: 1800 015 188  
https://

www.safesteps.org.au/   

 

Lifeline 

 
 

 

 
Ph: 13 11 14  

https://
www.lifeline.org.au/ 

I can be contacted via email: 

Kimberly.batsas-hill@education.vic.gov.au   

Or 5782 1268 for any student and family wellbeing needs. 
 

 

 

Best,  

Kimberly Batsas-Hill 

Social Worker -Primary Welfare Officer   

Christmas Hampers 
We are starting to collect donations for our 
Christmas hampers which will support school 
families. If you may be able to help, we are seeking 
donations for our Christmas hampers such as: 
Christmas puddings, toy’s, candy canes and any 
other Christmas based items. These hampers will    
be delivered to families in the last week of term. If 
you would like to donate any items, please drop 
them off at the office for collection.   

https://kidshelpline.com.au/
https://kidshelpline.com.au/
https://parentline.com.au/
https://parentline.com.au/
https://www.safesteps.org.au/
https://www.safesteps.org.au/
https://www.lifeline.org.au/
https://www.lifeline.org.au/
mailto:Kimberly.batsas-hill@education.vic.gov.au


 

 

 

 

Broadford Secondary College Parent                 

Infomation Night with be held on: 

Tuesday 29th November  

 commencing at 6.30 PM 

 







Drink Bottles 

Reminder all students need to bring a  
drink bottle to school.  

 

 

COLLECTING YOUR CHILD FROM SCHOOL EARLY 

 

We would like to make families aware of our pick up procedures for collecting students early.  

 Staff can only arrange for children to come to the office once a parent/guardian arrives at the office. 

Children cannot be waiting for parent/guardians in the office prior to your arrival.   

Please allow an extra 5 to 10 minutes prior to needing to depart the school. 

Please also be mindful that it is difficult for children to hear announcements whilst out in the playground 

enjoying themselves, should you need to collect them during break times it may take us quite a bit 

longer. 

 

We have 2 Disability reserved spaces at the front of the office on 
Sutherland Street and two reserved spaces on Lancefield Road.   

If you do not hold a valid permit please DO NOT PARK in these spaces. 



 



 










